
The 2016-2017 school-year was very active and eventful for the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools.   Some of the highlights included: 
•	 50 classroom and school grants
•	 $5000 “Dare to Dream” grant for “Commissioned Composition”
•	 $5000 from fund to purchase 3D printer and materials
•	 (2) $250 Teacher Grants to use for educational materials
•	 84 Donor Advised Funds and management of them

The Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors and I would like to extend our deepest gratitude for your generosity 
and kind support.  The help has made all of the special programs, projects and field trips listed in this newsletter-and 
much, much more possible.  Gratitude goes out to each of you and I hope you will contact us with any questions 
or ideas you might have for the Foundation and our schools.

  Foundation 	 Files
	 I am both honored and thrilled to be part of an organization which can 
help mold the mind of a student through the gift of education.  As life and the 
needs of education are continually changing, the Foundation for Winona Area 
Public Schools strives to keep abreast of the necessary changes.

	 In August, the Foundation attended an opening day workshop for the 
Winona Area Public Schools staff.  We were excited to inform staff of the $55,000 
raised for Academics, Arts, Athletics & Activities for the Winona Area Public 
Schools. Each WAPS school or department was given funds per pupil.  Staff and 
administrators were encouraged to collaboratively determine educational needs 
that would enrich and enhance education for our students by using this gift of 
money.  

	 Next, our annual Dare to Dream grant competition received a multitude 
of remarkable grant applications.  Staff collectively work together and continue to 
take personal time to research educational ideas which will take learning to the next level for our stu-
dents.  The detail in these grant application requests exceeds all expectations.  The Foundation for 
WAPS Grants Committee and Board of Directors found it tough to narrow the award to just one win-
ner.  See more exciting details later in this newsletter on our 2017 winner!

	 As spring rounded the corner, the 2017 twenty-six member event committee was prepared 
to offer a fundraising event different from years past.  The Blues and Brews event, “packed the 
house”, with more people than ever before as we raised funds, once again, for Academics, Arts, 
Athletics & Activities for our schools. 

	 The annual Haake Poetry Prize Competition encouraged our students to get in touch with 
their soulful side as we received 116 total poetry entries of exceptional quality.  Entries were judged 
by an esteemed panel of judges made up of Emilio DeGrazia, Carol Borzykowski, and Ken 
McCullough.  WSHS educator, Laura Armstrong, and WMS educator, Eileen Dahlin, were instrumen-
tal in coordinating this competition. The Foundation for WAPS is thrilled to sponsor educational 
enrichment programs such as this. 

	 Finally, as I look back on this productive year, I saw eighty-five funds held here at the 
Foundation encompassing honorariums, endowments, special interests, purchasing equipment and 
providing over twenty scholarships for our schools. I see a Board of Directors that gives their time, 
money and support to ensure we are doing the very best we can for our students.

	 As the school year closed and the summer lends to preparations for another exciting year, 
we take a moment to reflect on the many gifts we have and know that the Foundation is here 
because of the great support we receive from alumni, staff, community and businesses. Together we 
work hard to enrich and expand education for our students in the Winona Area Public Schools. 
Thank you!!!

							       -Shelley Milek, Executive Director
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•	 20 scholarships from funds held at the Foundation
•	 10 prize awards from the Haake Poetry Fund for winning poetry
•	 Over $636,000 has been directed this year through the Foundation to 		
		 projects that enhance public education in Winona
•	 Over $49,000 was raised at the 2017 Blues and Brews event to support 		
		 Academics, Arts, Athletics & Activities



Foundation Board of Directors…Coming and Going
The Foundation for Winona Area Public School thrives because of the countless volunteer hours of so many, including, our board of directors.  We are 
lucky to have them lend their expertise as educators, business and community members, and policy makers. The Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors 
can serve up to two consecutive three year terms. As the seven board of directors end their terms, we are grateful for the gift of time they have provided. 

 
• Tanya Berzinski 

“What an honor it has been to serve as a member of the WAPS Foundation Board! The Foundation makes a positive impact on every child 
in our school district, and I have been humbled to be a part of that process. It has forever touched my heart!”

										               •Hannah Brown 

 
• Mary Cappel

“I have really enjoyed my short time with the wonderful members of the WAPS Foundation Board!  Having been a 
teacher who utilized the Foundation's grant process many times, it was really interesting to be on the other side--actually being able to 
help award the grants!  The WAPS Foundation is such an important resource for teachers who want to go above and beyond in providing 
extra opportunities for their students!”

 
• Jamie Pomeroy 

“It has been a true joy to serve on such a wonderful organization whose mission it is to enrich the lives of WAPS students.  WAPS has 
positively shaped and enriched my life personally, and to be able to give back and positively shape other student's lives has been tre-
mendously gratifying.  The Foundation for WAPS will always hold a special place in my heart, and I know that great things are in store 
for the Foundation and district."

 
• Scott Sorvaag

"I have been privileged to work with some extraordinary people, associated with our Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, who 
are dedicated to supporting the next generation of citizens through innovation and enhancement in educational experiences.  I am grate-
ful for all of the members of our community who have the generosity and wisdom to invest in students in order to improve the quality of 
life in the Winona area".

 
• Kim Roque  
 
“I enjoyed serving with a great group of people who support public school.  I believe a strong and healthy community must have a 
strong and healthy public school.”

 
 
• Donna Helble- by Luke Merchlewitz, Foundation for WAPS Board of Director

1 Universe, 9 Planets, 204 Countries, 809 Islands, 7 Seas, and we had the privilege to meet you.   

 Donna Helble was our friend.  She was on the Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors since 2013.  She was very passionate about 
education.  Donna Helble passed away on March 13, 2017.   She was part of the GALA event committees since the beginning and con-
tinued to be a sponsor.  We will remember her as an energetic, witty, loving and giving friend to many people locally and around the 

world.  Donna’s generosity of spirit, as well as love of educating children, her ready laugh, her appre-
ciation of beauty and humanity will all be missed by a community that has benefitted from her full and 
benevolent life.

We hold dear this very important person not only to the Foundation for WAPS, Winona State University, 
and the Winona Area Public Schools, but this community! 

Good friends are like stars.  You don’t always see them.  But you know they’re always there.

As much as we are saddened to see our friends and board of directors leave, we welcome the new faces 
that will join the Foundation Board!

Information on the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools, its mission, Board of Directors, grants, and alumni connections can be found on our website at: 
www.foundationwaps.org.  

Also, a link for on-line donations is available 24/7 for gifts in honor or memory of a special person, program or event.

The Foundation is on Facebook!!  Check us out!!

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!
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friends and board of directors leave, we 
welcome the new faces that will join the 

Foundation Board!



Blues and Brews Event Raises over $49,000 for our Schools……

	 As we look back on the frosty blue ice of winter, the Foundation for WAPS was too all about the blues with their 
annual fundraising event this year, “Blues and Brews”.  Island City Brewing Company, with their taste sensations of craft beers 
and Jefferson Pub & Grill with their mouthwatering appetizers, were hosts to our soulful and “bluesy” event  At the Foundation 
for WAPS, we were definitely coming together to celebrate life and the great things happening in public education. 

	 The Foundation and 2017 Event Committee set out on a journey to raise money for Academics, Arts, Athletics and 
Activities for all Winona Area Public Schools.  As a Foundation, we were proud to serve so many needs in this category last year, 
so we decided to repeat the effort.  We can be so proud to partner with the Winona Area Public Schools where our goal is to 
expand, enrich and enhance education.  With the support of so many businesses, individuals, and our two lead sponsors, 
Merchants Bank and Winona National Bank, we were able to raise over $49,000 to enrich education in the Winona Area Public 
Schools. 

	 Each year, the Foundation’s Board of Directors awards the Legacy Award which is presented to a citizen or organization 
that shows exemplary support and commitment to the Foundation’s goal to enhance education with dedication to our commu-
nity of learners. The 2017 Legacy Award was presented to Dave Mertes.  Dave taught business courses at WSHS for 35 years.  
He stayed an additional 8 years and helped out in the Athletics and Activities office.  He volunteered more hours than can be 
counted with the Booster Club and served as Treasurer for the last 9 years.  He was a key member in raising funds and realizing 
the dream of the “Wall of Champions” at the WSHS, served on the Foundation for WAPS Board of Directors for six years and 
remains active on the Foundation for WAPS Alumni Committee.  It is with the great support of such wonderful people, like Dave, 
who keep enriching and enhancing education for our students. Congratulations to Dave Mertes for the Foundation for WAPS 
2017 Legacy Award. 

	 In addition, a special thank you is extended to the many sponsors, business donors, silent auction donors, and event 
committee members that gave their time and money to make the 2017 “Blues and Brews” event an overwhelming success. 

	 Again, the Foundation for WAPS is here to support the kids and we couldn’t do it without you! Thank you again for all 
of the continued support of the Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools.  For more information about the Foundation for 
Winona Area Public schools, contact Shelley Milek at 494-1004 or email www.foundationwaps.org.

Next year’s Event:
Feb. 24th 2018



Donations to Special Programs & Funds

Event 2017

Sponsors

General Fund  Donors

2017 Event Donors

$5,000 Lead Sponsor 
	 Merchants Bank  
	 Winona National Bank 
$1,000 Corporate Table Sponsor  
	 Bremer Bank  
	 Fastenal Companies 
	 Helble Family Farms 
	 Miller Ingenuity 
	 RTP 
	 Solvay 
	 Sugar Loaf Senior Living 

$250 Blues Friend Event Sponsor 
	 Michael & Denise Bernatz 
	 Bob & Marlene Kohner
$100 Blues Friend Event Sponsor 
	 Diane Amundson & Associates, LLC 
	 Dr. William and Judy Davis 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist

Bob Bambenek
Lara Berzinski 
Jason Bronk
Peggy Butler
Joy Elliott & Joy Adler

Leslie Foote
Michael & Sharon Goergen
HBC Dividend
Shannon & Jim Hanzel
Carol Heyl 

Robert Holz
Lackore Electric Motor Company
Susan Larsen
Rebecca Lossen
Joliene & LaVerne Olson

Elizabeth Paulson 
Herbert B. & Anne B. Polachek
Paul Kohner & Lynn Rabuse
Robert & Jean Raz
Chuck & Judy Shepard

Wendy Schneider
Allen Schultz
Jack Warnemunde – State Farm Ins.
WEA
John & Peggy Youngstrom

Concordia Language Village Donor Fund 
   	Marlene Flanagan In Memory Of Nancy Cribbs  
	 Sherrie Knopp In Memory Of Nancy Cribbs 
	 Kay Koch In Memory Of Nancy Cribbs 
	 Darlene Walsh In Memory Of Nancy Cribbs 
	 Jaci Will In Memory Of Nancy Cribbs
Coins for Kids 
	 Winona Area Retired Educators
ECFE- Baby & Me	  
	 Joyce Peckover in Jen Bayer’s honor
Foundation Endowment 
	� Margie White
Goodview Parent Involvement 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina 
Honeywell Int’l  
	 Elizabeth Paulson Employee Match
Jefferson Project PEAK  
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
Miller Mentoring Program/Summer Programs 	
	 Dare L. & William F. White Foundation  
	 RTP 
	 Hugh Miller 
	 Miller Scrap Iron & Metal

SE MN Regional Science Fair  
	 Cheryl Eddy Crigler  
	 Melody & John Hopfauf 
	 Karen Littlejohn 
	 Miller Ingenuity 
	 RTP 
	 Walnut Street Dental 
	 Winona Health 
Special Athletic Competition 
	 Merchants Bank  
	 Kiwanis Sunrisers 
	 Red Men Club #20 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
Touchdown Club 
	 Touchdown Club 
WAPS Sports  
	 Paulette Klinger 
	 Val & Mary Jo Stiever 
WMS Field Trips 
	 James & Nancy Reynolds
WK Project Plant  
	 WK Pork-N-Plant Fundraiser
 

WMS Independent Living Fund  
	 YourCause, LLC- Katherine Dennehy
WMS 7th Grade Science  
	 Anonymous
WSHS Booster Club Fund  
	 WSHS Booster Club Donors
WSHS Business/Economics Dept 
	 Helen Imm Trust  
WSHS FFA 
	 Papenfuss Family 
WSHS Girls Sports Teams & Coaches  
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weipsfenning 
WSHS Softball Fund 
	 Dave & Mary Heise 
	 Paulette Klinger 
	 Val & Mary Jo Stiever
WSHS Special Education 
	 Dan & Pat Rukavina
WSHS Touchdown Club  
	 WSHS Touchdown Club

Winona Community Foundation Grant 

$5000 & Above Donors 
	 Daniel and Jennie Florness 	
		  Family Fund
$1,000-$1,999 Donors 
	 Greg & Terri Evans 
	 Gale Lanning 
	 Kate Gilmer 
	 Marlene & Bob Kohner 
	 Miller Ingenuity 
	 Becky & Nathan 		
	 Woodworth- 
	 WKM Properties
$501-$999 Donors  
	 Sugar Loaf Senior Living 
	 Lori & Scott Jackels 
	 Shelley & John Milek 
	 Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
	 Terri & Ralph Roemer 
	 Sean Thompson 
 
$251-500 Donors 
	 Dan Arnold  
	 Joni and Ted Benson 
	 Chris & Gretchen Biesanz 

	 Aubrey Bergler 
	 Brad Berzinski 
	 Cindy Brown 
	 Cheri Eddy-Crigler 
	 Rich Dahman 
	 Jennie Florness 
	 Jennifer Hemker 
	 Dawn & Jeff Lueck 
	 George Kosidowski 
	 Judy & Dave Mertes 
	 Arvie & Corwin Osterloh 
	 Gaby & Brad Peterson 
	 Patte Peterson 
	 Erica & Garrett Ping 
	 Deb Skarlupka 
	 Scott & Karen Sorvaag 
	 Jim Vrchota 
	 WKM Properties 
	 WEA 
	 John & Peggy Youngstrom
Up To $250 Donors 
	 Craig & Cindy Amberg 
	 Rose & Horace Anderson  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 

	 Terri & David Bauer 
	 Erin Benson 
	 Shelly Blank 
	 Barbara Burchill 
	 Susan Clark 
	 Dar Dammerman 
	 Daryl Dvorak 
	 Laura Eddy 
	 Fran Edstrom 
	 James Fossum 
	 Kelly & Erik Halvorsen 
	 Corey & Kim Hancock 
	 Scott & Carmen Hannon 
	 Shannon Hanzel 
	 Amanda Hardy 
	 Amanda Hedlund 
	 Alison Heltemes 
	 Karen Hemker 
	 Marvin Hodge 
	 Jay Kohner & Emilie Falc 
	 James & Cathy Fossum 
	 Morgan Gish 
	 Gayle Goetzman 
	 Trisha Johnson 

	 Sue and Gale Kreibich 
	 Pauline & Harland Knight 
	 Dave Kuklinski 
	 Kim Hancock 
	 Amanda Hedlund 
	 Alison Heltemes 
	 Karen Littlejohn 
	 Monika Lovewell 
	 Aaron MacLennan 
	 Marty Moran 
	 Sally & Mike Moran  
	 Hayley Martin 
	 Becky McGann 
	 Hugh & Vera Miller  
	 Willie Miller 
	 Scott & Amber Mlynczak 
	 Amy Moe 
	 Gay Mortensen 
	 Northwestern Mutual 	
	 Foundation Match  
	 Kim & Craig Penrod 
	 Patte Peterson 
	 Robin & Jeff Peterson  
	 Jamie & Jenna Pomeroy 

	 Allison Quam  
	 Amblyn Reisetter 
	 Lynda & Jim Rickoff 
	 Sarah Roemer 
	 Sue Roehrich  
	 Chelsea Roscovius 
	 Kim & Juan Roque 
	 John & Jen Staats
	 Matejka Recycling, Inc. 
	 Charles & Judy Shepard 
	 Gloria Siewert 
	 Chris & Randy Streukens 
	 John & Jen Staats 
	 Marianne Texley 
	 Walnut Street Dental  
	 Rich Wang 
	 Deb Weis 
	 Chris Wells 
	 David & Joan Wickstrom 
	 Brian Zeller



Memorials

In 1997, the Foundation Board of Directors established the Lowell Nelson Society in 
honor of former District 861 Superintendent Lowell Nelson.  Membership in the 
Society is accorded to those who help build the Foundation’s endowment by naming 
the Foundation, as a beneficiary in their wills, qualified pension plans (including IRA’s, 
401k’s, Keoghs, etc.), insurance policies, trusts, or other types of planned gifts.

Please consider the Foundation when 
you are updating your will or devel-

oping your estate and retirement 
plans. Our office is here to help you 
make a difference in the lives that

follow.
(*deceased)

Judy Bodway
Susan and John Eddy
Mark Godsey
Norma Grausnick
Harriet Green
Carmen and Scott Hannon 
Shannon and Jim Hanzel
Dr. Donna Helble*
Susan Hoffe*
Neva King *
Pauline and Harland Knight
Ruth Kottschade*
Leone and Tom Mausycki
Ramona and Roger Metz

Society Founders Include:
Shelley and John Milek
Joliene and LaVerne Olson
Linda and Don Olson
Herbert & Anne Polachek
Russ and Wanda Rattunde
Robert and Jean Raz
Nancy and Jim Reynolds
Judy and Chuck Shepard
Barbara Schilling*
Sharon Suchla*
Rita Sullivan*
Linda A. Wood
Joyce and Pete Woodworth

Leave A Legacy…Through the Foundation's Lowell Nelson Society

Stacy Hughes Anderson 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler
Mary Cappel  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Dennis Cleveland 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
Jessica Davis 
	 Nancy & James Reynolds
Donna Helble 
	 Eric & Kari Johnsrud
Lawrence Indra 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
 
 

Vic Johnson  
	 Bob Bambenek
David Florness (graduation) 
	 Bob Kierlin & Mary Burrichter
Dave Mertes- Legacy Award  
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
Roger Metz- BD 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Gay Mortenson-(Retirement) 
	 Anonymous 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
WK Bob Hogenson Fund 
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning

Rod Nelson  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
	 Keith & Marie Holmquist 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 Shelley & John Milek  
	 WEA
Julie Keller Pease 
	 Howard & Alice Keller
Linda Pfielsticker-Teacher of Year 
	 Eric Bartleson 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruthanne Weispfenning
Doris Schreiber 
	 Doris Schoenike

Rod Schwarz 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Jon & Ruth Weipsfenning
Katy Smith  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Matt Smith 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler 
Kathy Thomas 
	 Jon & Ruth Weipsfenning
Liz Wilson-BD 
	 Marie & Keith Holmquist
Malachi Xiong 
	 Nancy & James Reynolds

Bob Johnson Instrument Rental Fund 
	 Shannon and Jim Hanzel 
	 Susan Twait & Robert “Jim” 	
	   Johnson 
Class of 1974 Memorial Scholarship 
	 Howard & Alice Keller  
	 Julie Keller-Pease
Dave Mertes Scholarship 
	 WSHS Booster Club 

Rollingstone Scholarship Fund 
	 Rollingstone Firefighters Relief Assoc.
Miller Mentoring – Mark Deter Memorial 
	 Anonymous
Tom Blacklock Mem. Scholarship Fund 
	 Parker Anderson  
	 Mark Blacklock 
	 Paul Blacklock 
	 Erik Blomsness 

	 Blake Bucki 
	 Lindsey Bucki 
	 Michelle Bucki 
	 Susan Clark  
	 Joe Coron 
	 Joel Hanson 
	 Lori & Scott Jackels 
	 Michael & Teri Jacquart 
	 Jerry & Judy Lawson  

	 LaCrosse Cty Conven& Visitors Bur. 
	 Jim & Frankie Saxton  
	 Jeff Walters
Tri- County Electric Scholarship  
	 Mienergy Cooperative 
Winona Friendship Center Scholarship 
	 Winona Friendship Center
WSHS Scholarship Fund 
	 Richard & Sharon Flatten

Xcel Energy Scholarship  
	 Xcel Energy 
Youth Alliance Scholarship Fund 
	 David Dreas 
	 Garrett Heath 
	 Greg & Pam Lica 
	 Jon Lica 
	 Timothy Mahoney 
	 Shelley & John Milek 

Honorarium

Scholarships

Ruth Anderson 
	 Cheri Tuxen
Todd Anderson  
	 Dr. Nancy C. Wondrasch 
Ben Baratto 
	 Ben Baratto 
Bill Becker 
	 Mitzi & Paul Girtler  
	 Gerri & Geraldine Taylor 
	 Steve & Betty Maliszewski
Mary Bergland 
	 Rose & Horace Anderson 
	 John Bartho & Family 
	 Bruce & Maureen Bergland 
	 Gretchen Benjamin 
	 Lynnette Black 
	 Joseph & Karen Eichten 
	 Jane Osborn Farber 
	 Karen Fawcett 
	 Michael & Sharon Goergen 
	 Kevin & Susan Grover 
	 Shannon & Jim Hanzel 
	 James & Beverly Hansen 
	 Helen Hartwich 
	 P.J Hartwich 
	 Delores & Bruce Hoseck 
	 Carol Korda 
	 Andrea Nordaune 
	 Rodney Oppriecht 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Grace Reed 
	 Kathy Sabota 
	 Doris Schoenike 
	 Linda Stringer 
	 Jon & Lori Swanell 
	 Kathleen Zappa
Pat Berkley  
Vicki and Chuck Andring  
Steve & Betty Maliszewski 
Gary & Melissa Shields  

Linda Skwierawski 
Jon & Ruthanne Weipsfenning
Herschel Blackburn  
	 Margaret Schild
Marganne Box 
	 Elizabeth & Steven 		
	 Maliszewski
Dee Marilyn Cipov 
	 Nancy O’Reilly 
	 Dr. Nancy Wondrasch 
Larry Clingman  
	 John & Janice Ambuhl  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Barbara Beeman  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Don & Joan Klagge 
	 Margaret Lambert 
	 Ronald & Diane Stevens 
Nancy Cribbs 
	 Marlene Flanagan 
	 Sherrie Knopp 
	 Kay Koch 
	 Darlene Walsch 
	 Jaci Will
Joe Duff 
	 Dave & Muriel Arnold
Gary Egge 
	 James & Mary Yahnke
Joyce Ehlers 
	 Wendy Schneider
‘Coach’ James Glenn Elliott 
	 Susan, Jordan & Evan Baucke 
	 Joy Elliott, Robin, Mark & 	
	 James Adler 
	 Tami Elliott Goodman
Karen Fawcett 
	 Sue Roehrich  
	 Dr. Nancy C. Wondrasch 
Mrs. Millicent Flattum 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto

Ellie Griesel  
	 Ruth Marg
Alice Hannon  
	 Beverly Allin 
	 Vicki & Chuck Andring 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Kristin Bergaus  
	 Mike & Denise Bernatz 
	 Earl & Marian Drussell 
	 Linda Gale 
	 Mitzi & Paul Girtler 
	 Greg & Diane Hanke 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 David & Mary Heise 
	 Bernetta Kouba 
	 Terry & Jane Knothe 
	 Carolyn Lutz 
	 Ruth Marg 
	 Brenda & Luke Merchlewitz 
	 Shelley & John Milek  
	 Arvid & Gay Mortensen 
	 Tom & Bonnie Retzinger 
	 Chuck & Judy Shepard 
	 Gary & Charlene Spencer 
	 Judy & Jerry Thornton 
	 Janet Wilke 
	 Winona Co. Old Settlers Assoc.
Gerald Haessig 
	 Don and Sandra Curtin
Donna Helble 
	 Jenalda Anderson  
	 Chris & Harley Antoff  
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto 
	 Barbara Beeman  
	 Denise & Michael Bernatz 
	 Nancy Boyum Brown 
	 Carolyn Goplen  
	 Gayle Goetzman 
	 Debbie & Allan Greenwood 
	 Dr. Scott & Carmen 	
	 Hannon 

	 Sonia Hanson  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Dr. Gary & Jean Hayes 
	 Marie & Keith Holmquist  
	 Dennis & Yvonne Johnson  
	 Eric & Kari Johnsrud 
	 Carolyn Kalmes 
	 Ann Lavine & Kevin Possin 
	 Don Lifto 
	 Steve & Betty Maliszewski 
	 Luke & Brenda Merchlewitz 
	 John & Shelley Milek  
	 Patricia & Gerald Neal  
	 Katherine Peterson  
	 Sue Roehrich  
	 Kim & Juan Roque 
	 Randy & Deb Skarlupka 
	 Thomas & Marie Tibor 
	 Cheri Tuxen  
	 WEA 
	 Mary & James Yahnke
Todd Hervey 
	 Robert & Jean Raz
Sue & Merl Hokenstrom 
	 Barbara Beeman  
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel 
John Holtet 
	 Margaret Schild
Lori Hubbard Jewell 
	 Julie Keller Pease
Jim Klinger 
	 Paulette Klinger 
Val & Mary Jo Stiever
	 Mary Loftness 
	 Ernest & Nancy Buhler
William Maulthaup 
	 WK Staff
Irene Mulyck 
	 Ursula Hogenson
 

Selena Nelson Salcedo 
	 Ruth Marg
Dorothy Sanders 
	 Ruth & Frank Bures 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel  
	 Ruth Marg & Cynthia 	
	 Jensen  
	 Irene Krackow 
	 Laurie Lucas 
	 Curtis & Barbara Mihm 
	 John Sanders & Family 
	 Kay Shaw 
	 Robert & Rosemary Shoup  
	 John & Geraldine Taylor  
	 Elizabeth Wheaton 
Paul & Dorothy Sanders 
	 John A. Sanders 
Deb Serwa 
	 Dr. Nancy C. Wondrasch 
Earl Schreiber 
	 Doris Schoenike
Margery Skelton 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto
Ray Stevernagel  
	 Dr. Nancy C. Wondrasch
Sharon Suchla  
	 Barbara Beeman 
June Urness 
	 Jim & Shannon Hanzel
Deloris Wedel 
	 John & Janice Ambuhl 
	 Ben & Sharon Baratto  
	 Ronald & Diane Stevens 
Judy Whetstone 
	 John & Diane Fox 
	 Solvay
Charles Zane 
	 Ursula Hogenson 
Deceased WEA Members 
	 WEA



2016-17 Grant Awards

Foundation for WAPS 2017 Dare to Dream Winner-

Gloria Alatorre

Courtney W. Anderson

C. Shannon Bechly

Fred J. Blacklock

Elizabeth Ann Boettcher

Paula L. Braaten

William L. Braun

Janet K Bridwell

Carolyn L. Bruels

Joel G. Bruels

Kathleen A. Calvey

Mary Cappel

Emily Cassellius

John Cassellius

David R. Chapman

Kristin K. Coudron

Eileen M. Dahlin

Mary K Dickey Tufvesson

Robin L. Draves

Andrea Eisner

Jon A. Feldhake

Linda Gale

Timothy M. Gleason

Katrina J. Glick

Elizabeth B. Hall

Kelly S. Halversen

Scott R. Halverson

Gail T. Hannemann-
Doering

Cory R. Hanson

Shannon Helgeson

Jon M. Hogenson

Marie L. Holmquist

Lisa M. Hudson

Amanda K Indra

Bill Jacobs

Gretchen A. Johns-
Derbyshire

Cynthia S. Johnson

Kristin Kjos

Jay E Kohner

Molli R. Kook

Susan Larsen

Lisa M Kulzer

Holly J. Lecheler

Corey F. Lee

Mary L. Lewis-Hyde

Darcy Lindquist

Kenneth J. Mann

Haley A. Martin

Sundra L. Menton

Brenda C. Merchlewitz

Luke A. Merchlewitz

Amber Mlynczak

Jeffery S. Morgan

Gaylene E. Mortensen

Lisa L. Mullen

Nancy J. Nelson

Jenny M. Nettles

Patricia L. Norman

Susan L. Ogren

Catherine Pahnke

Kenneth E. Paulsen

Kim M. Penrod

Linda K. Pfeilsticker

Nathan J. Pollock

Barbara R. Rahn

Stacy Rasmussen

Beatrice M. Salisbury

Judy M. Sanvik

Thomas P. Sanvik

Margaret M. Schild

Steven R Schild

Kirstin J. Schultz

Rodney A. Schwarz

Julie L. Seeley

Melissa L. Shields

Anne M. Simon-
Debroux

Lisa K. Skifton

Katy M. Smith

Emily Solheid

Terri A. Spartz

Gayle Steinquist

Ted A. Stuckmayer

Brenda L. Svendsen

Kristine A. Traxler

Dwayne A. Voegeli

Brenda S Volkman

Alvin Weisbrod

Kara L. Welch

Kathleen Welch

Elizabeth Wright

Judith A. Yess

The staff of Winona Area Public Schools continues to give back to their students.  It is an honor to know you! Thank you for the continued support 
you give to the Foundation so we can continue to provide extra educational assistance each and every day. Heartfelt thanks to the nearly 100 WAPS 
staff members who not only provide excellent education and support for our students, but whom also participated in the Foundation’s Payroll 
Deduction Program benefiting the Winona Area Public Schools. Their support provided over $12,000 for our students.  We are so grateful!!

The following WAPS employees support the Foundation through the District’s Payroll Deduction Plan:

The Winona Middle School band program applied for the $5000 “Dare to Dream” grant to fund a commissioned composition by a wind ensemble band composer 
and arranger. The band program will commission Mr. Bradley Bombardier, from the University of Minnesota-Duluth, to 
work alongside the band to compose a piece of music written specifically for the Winona Middle School band. The 
WMS band will premier this piece during their spring concert in May of 2018. 

Andrew Marsolek hopes by opening this door of creativity, we can continue to provide students with a comprehensive 
musical education that fosters lifelong musicianship.

Congratulations Andrew, for “Daring to Dream”!!!

Teacher & Staff  Payroll  Deduction Participants 2016-17

“Blues and Brews” raises $49,000 for 

Academics, Arts, Athletics & Activities 

$5000 Dare to Dream grant- 

Commissioned Composition 

2017 Guthrie Field Trip- WMS

JUNTOS Family Education Nights-Madison 
SLIP

Mayo Health Fair-WSHS

Woodlawn Cemetery Walk-WMS

Nicaragua Book Project-WSHS

NY Choir Trip- WSHS

Elementary Author Visits

Payroll Deduction Grants

DCD Severe Profound Eagle Center Trip-WSHS

Science Field Investigation Geology Trip-WMS

Concordia Language Village-WMS & WSHS

100 Book Worm Challenge- Jefferson

Frames for Kids- Math Learning- K-2

Career Expo-WSHS

Viterbo Choir Trip- WMS

WALC Project Based Learning

Outdoor Education – Ice Fishing-WMS

Insypre –Social and Emotional Learning-WMS

Intergenerational Learning –WAPS Pre-School

Visual Arts Activities-WSHS

Robotic Project-WK

Home & School Math Materials-Madison

NY Orchestra Trip-WSHS

Transition Recreation -WALC

Japan/Misato Trip-WMS & WSHS

Trills & Thrills Music Festival -WMS

Shakespeare in the Schools-WSHS

Kalahari Middle School Band Festival-WMS

MN Zoo & IMAX Trip-5th grade

Capitol & Fort Snelling-WMS

2nd grade Book Bag Project-WK

WALC PE Bowling

Young Writer’s Conference-WMS

ECSE Sensory Needs- Early Childhood

Science Museum Field Trip-Jefferson STEM 

FIRST Robotic National Championship-WSHS

PBL English Recreation-WALC

Makerspace-WMS

IHT Spirit System-Grades 5 - 12

Numeral Rolls-K- 4

Student Bead Racks-K-1 

Science Museum Field Trip- Jefferson STEM

2018 Grade Guthrie Field Trip-7th

Osmo Project- Kindergarten

Robotic Project-4M Table Top Robots WK 1

Robotic Project-4M Table Top Robots WK 2

Visual Arts Activities-WSHS

Dawn Lueck and
Hayley Martin

Commissioned Composition by
Andrew Marsolek



It is always amazing when you can see first-hand how grant monies can enrich learning for our students.  Sometimes it is a piece 
of technology that will “turn the lightbulb on” for our students, it is sometimes a field trip, and it is sometimes a learning tool that 
will take that student to the next level. The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools is so proud to play a role in helping our 
students reach out and engage in education.  As scholastic readiness is always in the forefront, the Foundation for WAPS hopes to 
play a role to enhance education and provide exposure to the up and coming tools needed for young students to build on the next 
level of education, to be college-ready or be prepared for that first attempt in the job market.   Here is a glimpse at some of the 
things that happened this year. 

Foundation Grant Money at Work…….. Teacher & Staff  Payroll  Deduction Participants 2016-17

IHT Spirit System, by Interactive Technologies, LLC

FIRST Robotics National Championship

3D Printer

The Foundation for WAPS recently approved a pilot program grant submitted by the physical education instructors 
at the Winona Senior High School and the Winona Middle School for the IHT Spirit System.  The system is a wrist-
based heart rate monitor and software package. The purpose of the IHT Spirit Adidas Zone, is to provide a person-
alized fitness experience for all grades 5-12 physical education students. The system will also allow for communi-
cation on daily activity levels between the teacher, students, and parents. Mr. John Casselius, instructor, stated, “By 
students knowing their fitness level and what it takes to get and stay in their "Target Heart Rate Zone", we empow-
er them to live a healthy lifestyle.”  He said, “The goal is to help students learn long term health benefits.” He also 
added, “You can sync each class and person and all data will upload and create individual charts that can be shared 
with students and parents.” The hope is that this tool will better educate and teach students where they need to be 
to have optimal health benefits.   

The Foundation was also excited to help the Winona Robotics Group 
get to the FIRST Robotics National Championship this year in St. 
Louis, Missouri.  Mr. William Braun leads the after-school activities 
group.  There are many skills needed and used when in the group 
such as, strategy, CNC, CAD, electronics, photography and public 
relations, scouting and gaming, and much more.  A project such as 
this allows students to get involved with design, strategy, and put 
those gaming skills to good use.  Mr. Braun stated, “The driver controls the robot and directs it 
what to do during the competition.  It can be 2 ½ minutes of high stress for the driver!” Nine 
students were part of the team who all collaboratively played a part in creating a robot for the 
event.  One team member, David Florness, stated, “The biggest thing I liked about the Winona 
Robotics Group was the team building aspect of the group.”  David programmed the codes for 
the robot and, if available, would like to get involved with a group like this at Colorado School 
of Mines next year.  Braun added, “Six seniors will be graduating from the Winona Robotics 
Group, so it will be a re-building year next year.”

A fund held at the Foundation for WAPS, provided by Mr. Paul Seppanen, allowed the Foundation 
to purchase a 3D printer for classes at the Winona Senior High 
School.  Mr. Kevin Martin, educator, is using the new 3D print-
er in drafting classes, with his Project Lead the Way group, and 
plans to create a new CADD 3D printing class next year.  Mr. 
Martin said, “The best thing is that the printer allows the stu-
dents to design the project on their own from start to end and 
really create their own projects.”  One student, Tucker 
Hemmelman, was eager to show pistons and an engine crank 

shaft he was creating with the 3D printer.  He stated, “By working on the new 3D printer, it will 
help me with my future goal to be a CNC Machinist.” 
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“Investing in today’s students for tomorrow’s future.”
Mission
The Foundation for Winona Area Public Schools is an independent, non-profit, 501©3 organization established in 
1991 and funded entirely by community and business supporters of education in Winona.  The single purpose of 
the Foundation is to enrich and expand educational opportunities in Winona Area Public Schools by supporting 
important programs and projects that would otherwise not be funded through normal district resources.

Community & Alumni Support
Community and alumni support has been invaluable to the many projects that have benefited our students, such as field trips, student speak-
ers and enrichment programs. The Foundation also holds over 93 donor advised funds created by individual supporters to benefit specific 
educational causes of interest

How You Can Help
Donations can be made online, (www.foundationwaps.org), in person at our 
office at WMS, or by mail at 1570 Homer Road, Winona, MN 55987. Gifts are 
frequently made in honor or in memory of a special person or event and can 
also be provided via a will, pension plan or other types of planned giving

Sincere thanks to each of you for your support!Sincere thanks to each of you for your support!

Mark your Calendars!
Look for upcoming event 

on February 24, 2018

Over the past year,  more than than $636,000 has been directed through the Foundation
to projects and programs that have enhanced education in the Winona Area Public Schools

through the Foundation.. 
Sincere thanks to the many generous and caring donors who have made this possible.  

www.foundationwaps.org

For more information, please call the Foundation at 507-494-1004
or email: support@foundationwaps.org


